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The COVID-19 Pandemic is changing the way Putnam County R-I School District is approaching winter activities. As of today, October 19, 2020, our plan is to allow fans to attend our home winter athletic contests. This decision is subject to change on the guidance we receive from the local Health Department. We hope that patrons will be understanding and follow these guidelines that have been set forth to help ensure our students and student-athletes have a chance to compete during the winter months. The following guidelines and recommendations should be taken seriously as we battle the Coronavirus. 
 
· We will be live-streaming many of our home events. All home varsity contests and sub-varsity tournaments will be live-streamed for viewers that do not want to make the trip. Check out our live stream on YouTube https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJFd9L7c450GMdRDjPytuYw/ We are also working to set up NFHS TV.
· Any fans attending our indoor events this winter should socially distance themselves from others outside their household. Sitting with family members may help limit the spread of infection. We will be using all bleachers at all contests to allow for social distancing. 
· Face coverings are recommended but not mandated. Please respect people's decisions or beliefs in regards to face coverings.  
· We ask that there be no congregating after an event. When contests are over we ask that you leave the facilities. This includes, but is not limited to the basketball court, the commons, and hallways. 
· Concessions will be open but will be more limited than usual. This situation may change as the season progresses. Menus may change depending on the severity of the pandemic in our geographic location. Exact cash would be greatly appreciated for both Gate & Concessions!
· The seating on the East side of the gym will be reserved for visiting fans. The seating on the West side of the gym will be reserved for home fans. Admission: $4 for adults, $3 for students, and Senior Citizens $2.
· Elementary-aged students should not be left unattended. We do not want children running the hallways and commons area without an adult present. Any child left unattended will be ushered back to sit with their parents. 
· If you’re sick, stay home. Do your part in keeping our coaches, athletes, officials, and other fans healthy. Please do not attend any events if you’re feeling under the weather. 
· We do not have control over the procedures, guidelines, and restrictions that opposing schools put in place for their home events. We will communicate our plans with opposing schools and will inform you of any and all plans that opposing schools have in place prior to a contest.
 
Although some may consider these recommendations a nuisance, we hope everyone understands and respects our position. The public will be notified if there are any new or updated guidelines and recommendations as we navigate our way through these unprecedented times. Thank you for supporting our students. 

